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Parish Core Group Minutes
16th June 2014
	Attendees:
	
	

	Maureen Aldous
	Pat Punt
	Laura Twomey

	Fr Stan Maciuszek

	Kaye Ward

	

	Apologies:
	
	

	Marianne Wilkinson
Pat Deakin
	Deacon John Wright
	Tim Garnett


Review of actions from the Parish Forum on 13th March 2014
	Action

	13.03-1
	Doug Carr to look into how we can encourage visitors to the Parishes to use Gift Aid
	In progress – Doug would like to attend the Parish Finance Committee on 23rd June to discuss his ideas.   16.06-1 Laura to ask Andrea Whitehead to invite Doug to the meeting

	13.03-2
	Doug Carr is to raise the issue of managing bookings at St. Mary’s with Brendan Lally and anyone who wants to book the Church for whatever reason must use the planner at the back of Church
	Completed – bookings are working well at St. Mary’s


16.06-2 Laura to remind Andrea Whitehead that a member of the Parish Finance Committee should attend the Parish Forum on Monday 30th June at St. Mary’s.

16.06-3 Laura to ask Andrea Whitehead to confirm receipt of the Parish Forum’s request to ensure Deacon John has the funding to purchase the plaque for St. Ann’s.

16.06-4 Laura to email Geraldine and ask her to put a notice in the newsletter about the need for a Core Group representative for St. Ann’s. It is hoped the change of weekday will help find someone from evening Mass to attend.

Agenda for Parish Forum on 30th June 2014 at St. Mary’s
1. Apologies

2. Review of Actions from the previous meeting (13th March 2014)
Updates to be provided as discussed above.
3. St. Ann’s School Production of Porridge
Pat Punt asked that the Parish be encouraged to attend the Key Stage Two Production of Porridge in July.  She had no further updates from the Headteacher.
Pat has resigned from the Board of Governors at St. Ann’s so this is her last Core Group meeting as Headteacher’s representative.  Sarah Eady, is planning to ask Deacon John if he would take her place on the Core Group or seek a volunteer at the next School Governors meeting.
4. Celebrating St. Mary’s 50th Anniversary
St. Mary’s will celebrate their 50th Anniversary on Sunday 31st May 2015, although we are awaiting confirmation from the new Bishop which date he can come and celebrate the occasion before other plans can be made.  However, it was agreed that the Parish Forum meeting should be used as an opportunity to agree a date for the first meeting for events volunteers.

5. Readers and Eucharistic Ministers at St. Mary’s
Chris Wood will be placing an announcement in the newsletter shortly to seek Readers for St. Mary’s.  Training for readers will be organised for October 2014.
New rotas for Eucharist Ministers will be prepared for January 2015.

6. Forthcoming Feast Days
Father Stan would like to celebrate our feast days on Sunday 13th July at St. Ann’s and Sunday 7th September at St. Mary’s.
Volunteers will be sought to help lead activities on the day.

16.06-5 Laura to ask Geraldine to place an announcement for the dates in the Parish newsletter.
7. Any other Business

Other Parish Matters Raised
First Holy Communion: Maureen and Laura reported that the 16 children enrolled on the programme at St. Ann’s successfully made their first communion together on Sunday 18th May.  A number of the children have expressed an interest in becoming Altar Servers.  A meeting will be held for interested children on 29th June at St. Ann’s. 
Laura asked who led the Altar Serving team at St. Mary’s as one child had expressed an interest in serving there?  Bill Garvey is the contact and we will attempt to pair the children up.

Carpet for the aisle at St. Mary’s: Pat mentioned that the carpet is becoming frayed and will become a health and safety hazard.  Father Stan agreed this should be replaced.

Extension to St. Ann’s Parish Hall: Maureen mentioned that Mandy Aitken has mentioned that the Steel Valley Beacons/St. Ann’s Drama Group are considering fundraising to make alterations to the Parish Hall to create more changing room space.  The Core Group noted this suggestion and Maureen agreed to ask Mandy to raise the proposal at the Parish Forum when they are ready.
16.06-6 Maureen to ask Mandy Aitken to bring plans to Parish Forum. 
Father Stan closed the meeting with a prayer.
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